
 
ORLC Council Minutes September 12, 2021 

 

Council met via Zoom with all members present.  Pastor Jordan opened with prayer.  Minutes were read.  
Heidi made a motion to accept, Amanda seconded. Motion passed.  Treasurer’s report was read.  Beth 
made a motion to accept, Heidi seconded. Motion passed. 
Committee Reports  
Worship:  Fill-ins will be needed on 11/21/21 & 1/2/22  
Stewardship: 
Technology: Pastor Jordan requested an amplifier for his guitar, another microphone & different music 
stand.  Jamie will contact Dakota Sound to ask about compatibility with our system. Beth asked to move the 
smart TV down to one of the classrooms in the basement to use during the pre-confirmation class.  
Property: Jim Steele didn’t get the bid on the railroad ties for the new fence but was working on another 
idea.  The angle of the new railing was a concern. Since we weren’t in the building at the time of this 
meeting, council decided members should take a look at it before the next meeting & go from there.  Heidi 
suggested calling Vetters in Wishek about tarring the roof since Rod Garland in Oakes was not interested. 
(The north side needs new shingles, the flat part of the south side needs to be re-tarred). Jamie proposed 
putting a slant on it. Jeremy will call Jim Steele to ask his opinion & will talk to Jason Mathison in SD about 
tarring it. Once the roof is tarred we will work on repairing the soffits.  The foam can be removed when the 
roof is tarred.  Christine will ask Direct Electric about the condition of the ceiling fan in the basement 
kitchen. 
Youth:  Beth will ask if Amanda Cook will organize the SS Christmas program this year. Luther League will 
meet for the first time on 10/3/21 for a family fall cleanup of the church.  
Evangelism:  (Dolores Haberman is interested in joining ORLC)  
Unfinished Old Business:  Jamie will check on the status of the new camera system. Jim Stiles requested a 
small table replace the small pew in front to hold the laptop.  Jamie will find out what size is needed. 
Purchase of pew cushions will be postponed. Christine still hasn’t heard back from Direct Electric about 
lighting. Daycare in the basement has been put on hold until a director is hired. Council discussed how the 
Lenten offering money should be distributed.  Christine made a motion to send $100 to Kent Meidinger, 
$100 to Gary Horsager & $300 to NuWater Works. Amanda seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
New Business:  “Honey Sunday” was proposed as an idea to help raise funds for the Dakota Boys & Girls 
Ranch. 
Pastor’s Report:  
 

Next meeting will be Oct. 17th at 6:30 pm. Heidi made a motion to adjourn, Amanda seconded. Jamie closed 
the meeting & we ended with the Lord’s Prayer.  
  


